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24 November 2023

Dear Mr Waide,

At the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting that took place on 23 October 2023, the following

motion was agreed by the elected members:

“This Tallaght area committee request that the driving licence centre in Tallaght to revert its

cashless policy as it is a essential service which under the Road Traffic Acts for car drivers to

hold a current driving licence, the NDLS is providing an essential service. The policy contravene

European law on the status ol euro as legal tender but it also exposes the NDLS to claims

under equality legislation. Statistical evidence shows that certain sections of our society are

much less likely to use card payments for online purchases including older people, the

disabled and those with less economic security. (2010/191/Eu) states that banknotes and

coins should be accepted for their full face value to pay for debts payments in cash should be

the accepted rule. In accordance with the EU recommendation public entities providing

essential services to citizens cannot apply restrictions on cash payments as this would

undermine the legal tender status of euro bank notes and coins?”

I would be obliged to receive a response from you at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely,

Fi na Hendley (Tallaght AC

Meeting Administrator

South Dublin County Council

CC: National Driving Licence Service, Citywest Office
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